
 

 
Suite 15.02, Level 15, 135 King Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

 
15 December 2022 
 
Mr Keiran Thomas 
Director Regional Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
 
via email: keiran.thomas@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Keiran, 
 

Advertising Signage, 150 Cormorant Road, Kooragang (DA 22/8565)   
Request for Information 

 
I refer to the above development application, currently before the Independent Planning 
Commission (Commission) for determination. 
The Commission met with Barr Planning on 13 December 2022 to discuss the subject 
development application. Barr Planning has responded to the Commission’s questions on 
notice from that meeting (enclosed). This response states that, contrary to the Department’s 
Assessment Report: 

• the Applicant is ‘BARR PROPERTY AND PLANNING PTY LTD’; and 
• neither Barr Property and Planning Pty Ltd nor oOh! Media (the Applicant as identified 

in the Department’s Assessment Report) have made a reportable political donation 
within the last 2 years. 

As the above points are directly relevant to the delegation of the Minister for Planning’s 
consent authority functions to the Commission for this development application, the 
Commission would be assisted by the Department’s urgent response as to whether the 
Commission is the correct consent authority for the application. 
Should you require any clarification in relation to the above, or wish to discuss further, please 
contact me at stephen.barry@ipcn.nsw.gov.au or on 0400 323 047. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Stephen Barry 
Planning Director 


